

Nashville Public Works Larry Dunaway 426 N Main St Nashville, AR 71852



Cell 870-557-1953 Office 870-845-4015 Fax 870-845-7409

February 17, 2015

Ms. Gina Porter Water Division, Enforcement Branch ADEQ 5301 Northshore Drive North Little Rock, AR 72118

Re:

AR 000021776 AFIN 31-00036

Consent Administrative Order

Dear Ms. Porter:

The amended C.A.O. had a March 10<sup>th</sup>, 2015 startup date for completion of construction of the facility. This date was based on the original construction timeline. As stated in our letter in December, we believe this date would acceptable without any weather delays. The facility's construction and installation of equipment is complete. At this time, startup of the various pieces of equipment has begun. We were to have startup of the clarifiers and associated pumps this week. The manufacturer's representatives due to weather issues (unable to travel to Arkansas) cannot come from out of state this week. The clarifiers and sludge pumps startups have to be rescheduled. We have not been able to confirm a new startup date as of today. We are requesting the date be amended from March 10<sup>th</sup> to March 24<sup>th</sup>. This extension will allow for completion and necessary training to occur of the equipment. Thank you for your time in this matter. If you have any questions, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Larry Dunaway, PWD

Cc: J.Stone, CEA